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Prizes will be awarded! 



At PRHS all Juniors have time in Advisory each week to 
work on ACT prep assignments. ALL PRHS Students can 

work on ACT and SAT prep at will using Albert! 



Media Center 
Information



Attention all new NHS members.  If you missed 
the Nov. 26th meeting, please see Mr. Crider in 
F108 to pick up your tee-shirt by Friday, Dec. 6th.

There will be an interest meeting for Men's Tennis 
on Wednesday December 18th from 3:00-3:30 in 
the PE Classroom B107. 

Students if you have over 8 absences in a class 
you need to do credit recovery so you do not fail. 
Attend office hours of the class with more than 7 
absences or report to the cafeteria Thursdays 
from 3-4 with one of the assistant principals.  
Make sure to fill out the Attendance Recovery 
Google Form with your teacher.

There will be a Creative Writing/NEHS club 
meeting Tuesday, December 10th after school in 
G112. Please see Mr. Boyles with any questions 
or concerns. 

Permission forms are now available for the FBLA - 
Dept of Social Services Christmas Bureau field 
trip on Friday, December 20th in F100. This is a 
great opportunity for club members to earn their 
community service hours. The cost of the field trip 
is $10.00, and students will be responsible for 
their own lunch. Permission forms and payment 
are due to Ms. Ellis by end of day on Friday, 
December 13th.

The Spanish club will be collecting non-perishable 
food items for Heart of Monroe. Food would be 
collected on the first and second week of December. 
Heart of Monroe is a nonprofit organization that 
exists to unite and mobilize churches, community 
organizations, ministries, businesses, and individuals 
to address homelessness, hunger, education, and 
relationships in our community. The class with the 
most donation would be rewarded with a breakfast 
party provided by the Spanish club. 

Join us for the further adventures of Charlie 
Bucket as Porter Ridge High School's Castaways 
present Charlie and The Great Glass Elevator 
December 13th at 7 PM. Tickets will be $5 and 
are available both at the do and at 
http://porterridgehs.seatyourself.biz/

Attention all Mu Alpha Theta members: we will 
have our next meeting this Tuesday, December 
10, at 7:30. Be there as sharp as the corner of a 
90-degree angle.

HOSA will be having its monthly meeting on Dec. 
17th at 7:35 am. Angel Tree presents are due for 
PRES.

There will be a Creative Writing/NEHS club 
meeting Tuesday, December 10th after school in 
G112. Please see Mr. Boyles with any questions 
or concerns.

Yearbooks are on sale for $80. Prices will 
increase at the end of December. Buy yours at 
Jostens.com today. 

Interact will be having its monthly meeting on Dec. 
12th at 7:35 am. Please bring Angel Tree presents 
to the meeting.

The Natural Haven Club, Is collecting Gently used 
or new scarves and gloves to donate to the 
Community Center of Union County.

Girl Up will meet Thursday, 12/12 at 3pm in Ms. 
Stegall's room (G109c). We will take pictures for 
yearbook.



School Counseling

Follow us on Twitter: @PRHSCounseling 

From the Counseling Office 

Seniors, as you begin receiving offers of admission from colleges and universities… Congratulations! You 
have been working hard and this is an exciting time for you all. Moving forward you have important decisions 
to make, and if you have questions about an admissions letter and what it means for you, please see your 
counselor. 

Credit by Demonstrated Mastery (CDM) affords accelerated students the opportunity to earn high school 
course credit by a demonstration of mastery in the course curriculum without requiring the student to 
complete classroom instruction for 135 hours of seat time. For specific information about CDM (NC DPI 
Guidelines) please contact Mr. James.The Credit Demonstrated by Mastery application is open. Click on the 
link to open application https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/5702 . If you are interested please complete the 
application by December 20, 2019 and turn it in to Mr. James.

If you receive ANY scholarships or grants, please notify Ms. Patterson with the name of the college or 
scholarship/grant and the amount. Even if you are not attending that school or accepting the award, please 
notify Ms. Patterson. You can print the letter and put it in her box in the counseling office or forward the email 
to carly.patterson@ucps.k12.nc.us. 

PRHS Counselors are offering Monday appointments between 4-7pm for parents and students to meet 
about post secondary planning.  Meetings are for 45 minutes.  To sign up for a meeting visit 
https://calendly.com/shari-davison/45min. 

PRHS families have been given an opportunity to support families in need with weekend food bags. This 
program is sponsored by “Food for Families” and is provided at no cost to you. The food bags will be given to 
your student on Friday afternoons to take home for the weekend. If you would like to benefit from this 
program, please contact your child’s school counselor, Mr. James to sign up.

Upcoming Dates 

**All Juniors will take the ACT at school on February 25th and the SAT on March 25th at no cost. 

Upcoming SAT and ACT National Saturday test dates - Students must register online to take these 
exams.  There is a fee for that Saturday exam.  Fee waivers are available for juniors & who qualify.  Please 
see your counselor.

SAT
December 7 
March 14
May 2
June 6
ACT
December 14 
February 8
April 4
June 13
July 18

mailto:carly.patterson@ucps.k12.nc.us
https://calendly.com/shari-davison/45min


School Counseling Information

Scholarships & Opportunities

Seniors, check your emails for important information about scholarships and deadlines. Check out our December Scholarship 
Newsletter and look on the PRHS School Counseling Scholarship webpage for more information as well.
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1KxofqXR_MJJkC9oA_4dT6suHOH1Wni634S1gE2yB2JA/edit?usp=sharingn 

UNC Asheville is proud to announce the new University Scholars Program. The University Scholars Program provides students 
the best possible opportunity to acquire the skills, knowledge, and understanding necessary to pursue their goals and take their places 
as leaders and contributing citizens in a changing society.
Recipients of University Scholars Program awards are chosen through a rigorous selection process.  They are competing for 
scholarship awards up to $10,000 per year along with additional funding of $10,000 to support high-impact learning opportunities such 
as study abroad, undergraduate research, and internships.  Selected nominees will be invited to the UNC Asheville campus for 
interviews with faculty, staff, and student leaders as part of the University Scholars Day.
If you are interested in being nominated for this scholarship, complete your resume and see Ms. Patterson no later than December 20, 
2019. 

Meredith College offers an annual women's leadership conference for high school juniors who are interested in developing and 
sharpening their leadership skills. The Meredith College Office of Student Leadership and Service, in conjunction with the Office of 
Admissions, will be hosting this free conference on Saturday, February 1, 2020. If you are interested and feel you  may benefit from this 
event, you can register here by the registration deadline -
Friday, January 24, 2020.  A confirmation email with additional details will then be sent.

Opportunities for AP Computer Science students-- College Board has announced exciting scholarship, internship, and summer 
program opportunities for students who are taking AP Computer Science. College Board has teamed up with business and industry 
leaders in computer science—including Amazon, Facebook, and Google—to send students customized emails with links to 
opportunities they qualify for. Students will simply click the links in the emails to apply. If you have taken AP Computer Science or 
are currently enrolled, check your email regularly for exciting opportunities. If you are interested in taking AP Computer Science and 
learning more about the scholarships and programs you may be eligible for, please see your counselor. 

Students, apply for a FREE trip to Washington, DC. The NC Electric and Union Power Cooperatives will be selecting three High school 
juniors to receive a one week all-expenses paid trip to Washington DC with 1,800 students from across the nation. 
Deadline to apply is December 31, 2019. Find more information at the following link: 
https://union-power.com/youthtour

The application for the 2020 Martha Guy Summer Institute opens December 1st, 2019, with all application materials due by February 
28th, 2020. The program includes instruction on Appalachian State University’s campus in Boone, North Carolina, nestled in the Blue 
Ridge Mountains. Appalachian is the premier public undergraduate institution and boasts the largest business school of the 17 
campuses in the University of North Carolina System. We are seeking students who have a sincere interest in business as a college 
major and demonstrate leadership potential. Students who embrace and appreciate new people, opportunities and experiences are 
ideal for MGSI. If you are interested, you must apply by February 28. 
For more information: https://marthaguy.appstate.edu/

The Triangle Youth Leadership Conference is organized by NCSU Student Organization Triangle Youth Leadership Services, and is 
now in its eleventh year! Every year, they organize the Triangle Youth Leadership Conference, a two-day conference that brings high 
school students from across the state to NC State’s campus for two days of leadership development. The conference includes 
hands-on workshops designed to home leadership skills, as well as opportunities to hear from an inspiring keynote speaker and 
explore NC State’s campus.TYLC will immerse students in hands-on workshops, empower them to develop action-focused service 
projects, and give them a chance to explore NC State's campus and interact with like-minded peers from across North Carolina. Learn 
more about Triangle Youth Leadership Services and the conference here: triangleleadership.com  
TYLC11 will be held January 24th and 25th, 2020 on NC State's campus, STUDENT APPLICATIONS ARE OPEN NOW!
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